
Weekly Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Hopefully you have all seen the email sent on Wednesday afternoon referring to our 
positive cases of COVID. We have had an increasing number of both staff and pupils test 
positive and we are working hard to ensure that we follow all the guidelines and put 
every measure in place to help prevent a spread, whilst still providing a rich and 
engaging curriculum. Whilst we are not isolating ‘bubbles’, we are mindful of reducing indoor contact 
where possible. The staff are also testing more regularly than the twice weekly routine, and we are 
taking temperatures too. All the usual safeguards of ventilation, handwashing and masks remain. 
 
Within this newsletter, please look out for information about clubs, Children in Need, school raffle 
and other events that have taken place. 
You will also notice some information around bullying and supporting your child if they are being 
bullied. It is Anti-Bullying Week next week, and we will use Monday to celebrate our differences, by 
wearing odd socks. Rather than have an Anti-Bullying Week, at Capel we have 5 special days spread 
over the year. We find this helps our pupils think about it more regularly and are more likely to be 
alert to it. 
 
Best wishes 
Suzanne Farr 

12th  November  2021 

 

Upcoming Dates and events 

15th November– Odd Socks Day 

19th November—Children-in –Need 
Day 

24th November—Science Day 

26th November—Own clothes Day 

27th November—Christmas Virtual 
Family Quiz 

2nd December—Enrichment Day 

6th/7th December—KS1 Xmas 
production—afternoon performances 

10th December—Christmas Raffle 

13th December—Christmas Lunch 

16th December—Pupils last Day 

17th December—INSET day. 

4th January—INSET day 

5th January—Pupils return to school 

End of Day collection 

Please be advised, that if a child is not collected by 3.20pm from 
their classroom pick-up place, they will be taken to the office to 
be picked up there. This is because many of the teachers have 
commitments after school, including clubs and meetings, and 
have limited time available. If you know you are going to be a 
few minutes late, please call the office and your child can go 
straight there, or alternatively, you may wish to 
use our late pick-up service at after-school club. 

Thank you for your help and cooperation. 

Year 5 visited Kent Life last week to undertake 
some workshops to help us learn more about our 
project, 'Ancient Greece'. Some of our highlights included learn-
ing about different battle formations and getting to try these 
out for ourselves using swords and shields. We also learnt about 
some of the differences between life now and in the past. Did 
you know that all Spartan boys had to learn to fight from the 
age of 7? There was also a difference between how Athens and 
Sparta ran and this was called democracy and dictatorship.   





This year’s theme for anti-bullying week is – ‘One kind word’ (this year the week runs from 15th-

19th November) with a focus on ‘kindness fuels kindness’ and ‘one kind word leads to another.’   

“One kind word can be a turning point. It can change someone’s perspective. It can change their day. It can 
change the course of a conversation and break the cycle of bullying”.  

As a school we split our anti-bullying week across the school year so that it is a focus that we are regularly revisiting 
and exploring with the children. Our first of these days will coincide with the national anti-bullying week and will 
take place on Monday the 15th of November for our ODD SOCKS DAY! This is a day when we explore and celebrate 
differences by inviting the children to wear their own odd socks for the day. There will be a focus in each classroom 
on the day too which explores this theme.   

Put simply this means any situation where your child is being deliberately and repeatedly 
hurt by other people and they find it hard to defend themselves. This could be face to face 

or online, in school or in the community. It may be physical, or it could be verbal or 
emotional. For example, your child might be pushed around by others, called names, 
or be excluded from friendship groups. Children may also target aspects about 
people they feel are ‘different’ – this could include disability, race, faith, gender, 
sex, sexuality, poverty, talent, skin conditions, allergies, or situation at home. 
Children are influenced by the home, community, and society they grow up in, by 
the things they see, read, and hear, and the people around them. We all have a role 
to play in creating communities where children feel safe and valued, where we stand 
up to prejudice and are united against bullying. Most children will experience or 
witness bullying during the school years: they may be the target of bullying, may be 
involved in bullying others, may stand by while others are being bullied or may take 
positive action to stop bullying.  

WHAT IS BULLYING?  

WHAT ADVICE CAN I GIVE MY CHILD?  

Be kind and respectful to others: you have a vital role to play in modelling positive relationships. Your child is always 
watching you and learning from you. It’s important to talk kindly about other people and support your child to be kind 
and respectful to others, challenge behaviour that is hurtful or offensive and show your child that you reach out to 
others who may be seen as ‘different’, lonely or isolated.  

Recognise and stand up to injustice: Help your child to understand that throughout history people have not always 
been treated with kindness and respect. Support your child (in an age appropriate way) to understand prejudice and 
inequality. There are many good books and resources available on these issues. Make these discussions part of your 
everyday life. Talk about how they would respond if they were targeted in this way or witnessed behaviour or language 
that targeted difference and what actions they could take. Be clear that it is never okay for a child to experience 
prejudice.  

Understand true friendship: you can teach your child the qualities of a true friendship such as kindness, respect, 
boundaries, laughter, forgiveness, and trust. This will help your child recognise if others are being unkind or manipula-
tive towards them. Encourage your child to be open to friendship rather than insisting on one best friend. Experience 
shows you can be vulnerable if they decide not to be your friend anymore!  

Grow in confidence: we all have times when we feel shy and self-conscious. Some children are naturally more confi-
dent than others, others are quieter, and are happy with their own company or the company of a small group of 
friends. If your child is unhappy and wants help to grow in confidence then talk to the school to see what support they 
can give (e.g. a buddy or peer mentor system) and consider activities and groups outside of school that might help 
your child grow in confidence (e.g. sports, Scouts and Girl Guides, arts and drama, martial arts, volunteering).  

Role play together how to handle difficult situations: it is likely that your child will experience name calling, will get 
into arguments and may even be involved in physical fights. Role play together the different options you have in these 
situations, what you could say or do, and who else could help.  

Establish physical boundaries: help your child to understand that their body belongs to them, and that everyone has 
their own physical boundaries. This means it is not okay to be rough with other people, or to touch, hug or grab them 
without their consent. It is never okay for someone to physically hurt someone else and children need our help and 
guidance to learn to give people personal space.  

Make sure your child knows who else can help: there may be times, particularly as your child grows older, where they 
do not always tell you what is on their mind. This could be because they are worried about how you might react, or 
they do not want to upset or worry you. Help them think about other people in their lives who they can talk to. This 
could be a friend, a family member, a teacher at school or another adult they know and trust.  



All the staff and children 
held a two minute silence 
on Thursday, in memory and 
respect of those men and 
women who have lost their 
lives in the defence of our 
country.  

We express our thanks and 
gratitude to all those, past 
and present, who keep us 
safe, both at home and 
overseas. 

The Capel Vision 

For every child in 
our school. 

Hopefully you have 
seen our vision on 
our website, but in 
case you hadn’t, I 
wanted to share 

with you, the 
important vision for 
our school. We strive 
to work towards our 
vision in we all that 

we do. 

At Capel, we are all 
committed to 

working together  to 
achieve our goals. 

On our website, you 
will also be our CARE 

values and the 
school’s mission.  

 

On Monday 8th November, Capel's football team 
played against Yalding and Wateringbury in the 
first games of a mini tournament.  Capel's first 
game was against Wateringbury and we drew 0 - 
0.  We then went on to face Yalding and won 1 - 0 
with a goal in the second half scored by 
Henry.  We watched Wateringbury beat Yalding 7 
- 1!  Wateringbury were the overall winners of the 
first leg of the tournament with a goal difference 
of 6.  We look forward to playing again very soon.  

Club information : Clubs that take place in smaller rooms with mixed 
year groups will be temporarily postponed. 

Choir—will continue in large hall 

Gym / Dance clubs will continue in large hall. 

Sewing club—postponed 

Games Club—postponed, but will use the hall when available 

Football club—will continue outside 

Homework clubs—will continue in their class groups 

Maypole Dancing—will continue in large hall 


